
Play With us in 

Tampa, FL

2016
Two Wheel Competition

Multi-Wheel Competition

“SHOW CLASS”

Bikes • Cars • Tractors

Novelty Vehicles

IASMC HEADQUART ERS HOT EL
Tampa Stadium Hotel

4750 N Dale Mabry Hwy, Tampa, FL 33614

(813) 877-6061

Sunday, July 3rd 
1:00 pm General Meeting

2:00 pm Captains & Judges Meeting 
Tampa Stadium Hotel

Teams must register in advance. 
Email: iasmc-st@comcast.net to register 

(Time slots by team are 
assigned at the Captains Meeting)

Monday, July 4th 
7:30am-2:00pm Registered Teams Compete at 
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Welcome to the Annual IASMC Meeting 

On behalf of Shriners International, it is my honor to welcome you to the 2016 Annual International 
Association of Shrine Motor Corps Meeting. The IASMC, as epitomized by its motto, We ride for the 
benefit of children, is just one of the many diverse opportunities our fraternity provides that brings 
together fun, fellowship and the Masonic principles of brotherly love, relief and truth, while also 
supporting our philanthropy, Shriners Hospitals for Children®.

It is important to remember that each of our efforts on behalf of the fraternity and philanthropy are part of 
a much larger picture. Collectively – as Shriners – we make a difference in the lives of children every day 
– a much bigger difference than we could make individually. Remember that we each play a key role in 
an even greater endeavor – an endeavor we take on for the love of the children. 

Moving forward, we must all continue to work together to welcome new members into Shriners 
International, while also increasing involvement by current members – always remembering that these 
efforts affect both our organizations. Strengthening our fraternity will positively affect our health care 
system, and vice versa.  

Our incredible and hardworking associations, such as the Motor Corps, help us in reaching these goals. 
Your commitment is appreciated, and we are confident that by working together, we will accomplish 
great things.   

It has been my sincere pleasure to serve as your Imperial Potentate throughout this past year. Thank you 
for everything you do for Shriners International and Shriners Hospitals for Children.  

I wish you a positive, constructive and educational meeting. 

Sincerely,

Jerry G. Gantt 
Imperial Potentate 
Shriners International 

OFFICE OF
JERRY G. GANTT

IMPERIAL POTENTATE

MEMBER
ARABIA SHRINERS
HOUSTON, TEXAS



IASMC 2015 MidWinter Meeting Minutes 

The MidWinter Meeting of IASMC was conducted in the Monte Carlo A Room at the El Tropicana Hotel, San Antonio, Texas on Saturday 
March 21st,  2015.  The meeting was called to order by President Danny Garcia at 10:00am.  All Officers were present including: Danny Garcia 
(Alzafar) - President; L.P. Brown (Bahia) - President Elect;  Howard Helwig (Khedive)- 1st VP;  Mike McLaughlin (Zuhrah) - 2nd VP; Dennis 
Green (Morocco) - 3rd VP; Edward Raper (Sesostris) - Sgt at Arms; and Jay Alfirevic (Medinah) - Secretary / Treasurer.   Past Presidents 
attending included  Roy Wilson 80/81 (Zamora),  Ardys Bennett '84/85 (Moslem),  Lindsay Ocker 00/01 (India), Medd Box 08/09 (Omar), David 
Vaughn 11/12 (Al Menah), Rick Landers 12/13 (Moslah), and Jack Knight 13/14 (Sharon).  We were also graced by the presence of Imperial 
Sir Jim Cain.  The Shrine Pledge of Allegiance was given followed by an Invocation by Howard Helwig. A moment of silence followed for all 
those visited by the Black Camel this year, especially Past President Curly Byler 06/07 (Khedive), long term supporter Bob Holt(Alzafar), long 
term member Henry Howard, (Morocco) and Sam Swope (Bahia) - Sam Swope Charity Ride. 
 
Discussion of timing and logistics for the Imperial Competition followed: Saturday July 4th, there will be a 7pm  BBQ Tailgate Party in the 
parking lot at the IASMC HQ Hotel - Hampton Inn & Suites 5820 Katy Freeway, Houston TX,  Sunday July 5th - 1:00pm Members Meeting at 
Hampton immediately followed by Captains and Judges Meeting.   Teams will be able to park and stage vehicles in the convention center 
from 3-6pm and to test ride on the indoor surface.  Competition line ups and inspections will begin at 10:30am on Monday July 6th, with 
Drill beginning at Noon.  The late start is due to a scheduled break in Imperial Sessions to allow Divans and others to watch the competitions.  
Drill will be followed by Obstacle and Slow Race.  The Show Class competitions will occur concurrently at the GRB Center.  Competitions are 
planned to be completed by 5pm. Exact times by team etc will be assigned at Captains and Judges meeting.  Each team must have a rep 
attend.  Notice of reduced drill field size - 150' x 280' (vs Std 150' x 300') due to indoor competition at the George R Brown Convention 
Center. Plan and Practice your routines accordingly to consider this.  

The Awards Banquet and Officer Installation is to be held as a luncheon on Tuesday July 7th.  The location, (which was set following the 
Midwinter meeting) will be the Kim Son Restaurant - 2001 Jefferson Street, Houston TX. 77003.  The cost will be $40 for adults and $20 for 
Children (12 and under) with reservations made before June 22nd. ( Late reservations will be charged at $50/$25 and subject to availability).  
The Imperial Parade is also scheduled for Tuesday evening. The parade is not an IASMC event and is to be coordinated through each Temple. 
We encourage all to participate. 

The officers then gave brief reports and updates.  Secretary Jay Alfirevic - final call for Cakras Ads, notices to be emailed to all Potentates and 
Recorders re Competitions at Imperial. A current bank balance of $15,625.47 was noted. Audit committee of L.P. Brown, Howard Helwig and 
David Vaughn was appointed to review books in conjunction with July annual meeting and will report at same. A replenishment order for 
uniform wings was placed with RG Awards.  The fidelity bond will be renewed in May when due and the required IRS 990N return is to be filed. 
Discussion was also introduced regarding consideration of expanding rules to allow mixed units of trikes and two wheelers and will be further 
discussed at annual meeting.  Sgt at Arms, Mr ED Raper  - planning to attend CSASMC meeting. 3rd VP - Dennis Green - FASMC active & 
enthusiastic - prepping for 2016, 17, 18. FASMC ready to help support IASMC when we come to Florida 3 years in a row.  2016 candidate, 
Rand Seppelin (Egypt)  identified and proposed for IASMC line. 2nd VP Mike McLaughlin reported on attendance at recent Midwest Shrine 
Assoc meeting. 1st VP Howard Helwig announced dates for his MidWinter meeting as  Williamsburg, VA 3/23-26/2017. Fly into Norfolk or 
Richmond. Oysters, Crabs and Apple Pie will be provided. Talking with Art Horton re housing & teaming with FASMC - Homewood Suites 
across from track & airport for Daytona in 2017 & 2018. Banquet at Track. President Elect - LP Brown  - also commented on FASMC activities 
and intent to support IASMC in Florida over next 3 years including plans for rides / road rallies in addition to competition for more fun and 
participation.  2016 Midwinter Meeting will be held at Ocean Plaza Resort , Orlando FL- 3/24-26/2016.  Details are still in works re hotels and 
competition fields for Tampa in July 2016.  A motion was made by Ardys Bennett, discussed and approved for naming of the Two Wheel 
Obstacle Course 1st Place Trophy  for Classes 5 and 6 in Honor of Past President Curly Byler.  President Danny Garcia presented Jack Knight 
the bars to add to his Jewel denoting him as a Past President of IASMC for his service last year.  John Howe, Potentate - Khedive made an 
announcement welcoming us to Williamsburg, VA for Howard Helwig's MidWinter in 2017. 
 
Imperial Sir Jim Cain gave a presentation to us which strongly emphasized the need to grow membership, noting that we are currently at only 
262,000 Shriners.  He focused on leadership and providing activities of value and relevance to attract new members and noted how important 
the motorized units are in providing visibility to the public in our parades and appearances. He encourages all to listen to and welcome new 
ideas, technology and change.  He also talked about the solid improvements and advancements that have been made relative to restructuring 
our hospital finances and recent successful advertising and fund raising campaigns.  Finally, he encourages us to maintain and promote 
internal harmony across all units and nobles, Harmony being the strength & support of all institutions, especially ours. 
 
Present Danny Garcia adjourned the meeting at 11:42 am and a closing prayer was given by Howard Helwig. 

IASMC MidWinter Meeting Minutes 
April 2, 2016 Daytona Beach, FL

Meeting opened at 10:06 AM by President LP Brown. Invocation and 
Pledge led by Howard Helwig. Welcomes and introductions were conducted 
including: Wayne Jones CSASMC President, Keith Yocum - FASMC Past 
Pres, Luke Baker PP of Morocco and on the SEASMC line, David Lohr and 
other guests from Bahia, and Imperial Sir Gary Berganske.

Secretary Treasurer Jay Alfirevic presented the Treasurers report and 
it was approved. The treasury is in good shape and bank balance is 
consistent with this time last year. L.P. Brown appointed Howard, Mike & 
Dennis to do our audit in Tampa.

Sgt at Arms Rand Seppelin reported that Attendance present included 
the 7 line officers (LP, Howard, Mike, Dennis, Ed, Rand and Jay), 4 Past 
Presidents/Officers (Jim Mitch, Woody Woodward, Jack Knight and Past 
Secy Treas John Anderson) and several members at large. In total 13 
Temples were represented 
with 16 Total Votes 
Available. Regarding 
Tampa competition in 
July Rand noted that the 
field organized & ready / 
Parade in YBOR city - Hotel 
to Comp Field 1 mile / to 
Parade 9 miles / Parade 
length 8/10th mile.

Mr Ed Raper, 3rd VP - 
nothing to report. 

Dennis Green, 2nd VP- 
FASMC Line - FASMC May 
4-8 in Orlando sponsored 
by Bahia. Tickets for 
“Shoot off “ to support 
FASMC. Trophies - SE 
moving from trophies to 
a certificate or plaque in 
lieu of trophy & donation 
to be made to hospital. Or 
plaque or trophy mailed 
at a later date. Last year we spent $2300 on trophies. We had considerable 
discussion on this. It was decided that we would like to go in this direction, 
but will first report to the membership for approval in July and implement 
in 2017. Dennis will further detail this out for presentation at the meeting. 
Also, Dennis will transport the IASMC trailer from San Antonio to Florida and 
submit receipts for fuel cost reimbursement.

Mike McLaughlin, 1st VP - commended Rand for all his work. Midwest 
is alive & well. Summer session was in Fargo & Very active. This year in 
Marquette first week in August - beautiful riding. 

President Elect Howard Helwig - attended FASMC in February and 
enjoyed. Stayed at Homewood suites in Daytona - our hotel for next year. 
Looking forward to his year next year. Competing at Speedway. Brunch also 
at the Speedway. With support of Imperial - we will move competitions 
from Monday to Sunday in 2017 & 2018 - get more public to come watch 
and get more awareness. Radio ads etc. Joint hospitality with FASMC .Car 
show in Tampa & Daytona 2017 & 2018 - add a new class for Imports. 
Ability to do Track laps for $25 & picture options under development. 
Midwinter meeting & dates March 23-26, 2017 in Williamsburg VA

Wayne Jones introduced. Outgoing President of CSASMC. They have over 
1400 paying members with 740 at banquet. Wayne was suggested and 
approved as the recommended candidate to join our IASMC line this year. 
The officers and past presidents present unanimously supported this. 
He will be presented for membership vote and ratification at the General 

Membership meeting on July 3rd in Tampa. In addition Wayne is helping 
to establish a FaceBook page for IASMC to supplement our website. 
David Wright, Zem Zem / Mercer County Shrine Club and Luke Baker, 
Morocco discussed their interest in joining the line in 2017 and 2018 
respectively. They also indicated a willingness to help on below committee 
in interim.

Expanding IASMC’s role to include a new “At Large” Shrine Club, 
tentatively known as “Chrome for Kids” was presented and discussed. 
The new organization would allow any Noble in good standing to join. This 
would include motorcycle and car enthusiasts. Various rides and awards 
would be developed to include visits to Temples and Hospitals throughout 
North America. This would expand IASMC’s role beyond simply running 
an annual competition. An additional Officer position and advisory group 

consisting of regional 
representatives would be 
established. Noble David 
Olson, Yelduz Shrine and 
former JOW President 
would initially lead this 
effort along with Noble 
Steve Slatas, Kerbella 
Shrine and others to be 
identified. Jay Alfirevic 
was appointed as the 
current IASMC liaison. 
Overall this met with a 
positive reception from 
all present as a way to 
broaden visibility and 
participation to help 
grow our membership 
in the Shrine as a whole 
and within IASMC. Some 
cautions were also noted 
to make sure this group 
is a positive influence. 
The group would be 

intended a “gentlemen’s” group with focus on proper attire and wearing 
of Fez at events when not riding (vs leather vests or patches). Insurance 
will also need be investigated. The officers will have interim conference 
calls to further flesh this out with Noble Olson and the others interested 
in establishing this and a presentation will be made for approval at the 
General Meeting. A specific motion will be developed and published on the 
www.iasmc.net website by June 2nd to allow 30 days review prior to our 
July 3rd meeting.

Imperial Sir Gary Berganske discussed upcoming years 2017 and 2018 
in Daytona and improvements of $400 million at the track. He discussed 
the continuing membership struggle and noted how important the Units 
and Clubs are to keeping Nobles involved and helping us reverse this trend. 
He voiced support of the concept of Chrome for Kids and encouraged us 
to pursue it. He presented an overview of some of the plans for Imperial in 
Daytona with activities at the Bandshell, the parade down A1A, Fireworks, 
A Sunday “walk for Love” , Opportunities to do a lap on the track and other 
fun stuff. He encouraged us all to carry forward and continue to build our 
group and support the kids.

Closing prayer was given by Keith Yocum - meeting adjourned at 11:16am.

Officers 
 
President 
L.P. Brown  (Bahia) 
745 Daphne Ave 
Umatilla, FL. 32784 
H(352) 771-0274 
C(352) 267-2632 
Email: pikman101@aol.com 
 
President Elect 
Howard A. Helwig Jr. (Khedive) 
4005 Tarkle Ridge Drive 
Kitty Hawk, NC 27949 
H(252) 261-1514 
C(757) 472-3500 
Email: wwig03@yahoo.com 
 
1st VP 
Michael J. McLaughlin (Zuhrah) 
3470 166th Lane N.W. 
Andover, MN 55304-2463 
C(612) 618-4875 
mmclaughlin1967@aol.com 
 
2nd VP 
Dennis H. Green (P.P.) (Morocco) 
2447 Markus Lane,  
Middleburg. FL 32068-5187 
H 904-2825-9876 
C 904-813-8081 
Email: schnaggey@bellsouth.net 
 
3rd VP  
Edward D. “Ed” Raper (Sesostris) 
437 7th Street 
Pawnee City, NE 68420-3045 
C(402) 852-6157 
Email: onemistered@yahoo.com 
 
Sgt at Arms 
Rand Seppelin (Egypt) 
17129 Tobacco Rd 
Lutz FL, 33558 
C(813) 943-4915 
Email: rand_seppelin@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary / Treasurer 
Jay Alfirevic (Medinah) 
5518 S. Park Avenue 
Hinsdale, IL 60521 
C(603)258-3485 
H(630) 455-0915 
Email: iasmc-st@comcast.net 
 “WE RIDE FOR THE BENEFIT OF CHILDREN” 

www.iasmc.net 

Dear Nobles and Ladies of IASMC, 
 Susan and I are looking  forward to Tampa with great enthusiasm and we 
hope you are also. It’s a great city that Deputy Imperial Potentate Chris L. Smith has 
chosen to host the 142nd  Imperial Session. 
 Residing in Florida for the past 30 years does not make me an authority on 
the Tampa area;  therefore, in  preparation for this competition, I had to rely on sev-
eral Nobles that reside in the area.   I am pleased with our choices and hope you will 
be also. 
 I am pleased to work with this group of line officers, as they are aggressive, 
willing and think outside the box.  As Shriners, we see two of our biggest challenges 
to be membership, both in numbers and in participation, and in getting our message 
out to the general public in regards to who we are, what we do, and the great hospital 
system that we do this for.  The line officers work together for the benefit of all 
members and are willing to do whatever it takes to “make it happen”. They have 
been visiting temples throughout the country to promote IASMC and assist other 
motor units if needed. 
 One of the  most significant questions that keeps coming up is why don’t 
both Shriners and the general public attend our competition. One response was that 
our competition typically is held on a Monday when most people are at work and the 
Officers and Divans are attending the Imperial session. Our line officers said why 
not hold the competition on Sunday so the Officers and Divans can attend and the 
general public that would normally be working could also attend. 
 For 2016 the competition will be on Monday, July 4, but for 2017 and 2018 
the competition will be held on Sunday. The presidents for 2017 and 2018 formally 
requested that the competition for motorized units be held on Sunday, and feel we 
could do a great service by making our event available to the local general pubic on 
a weekend. 
 I am proud to be President this year and I think these line officers are a great 
group of guys.  We welcome any comments and/or recommendations that you feel 
would make IASMC an organization that everyone would want to be a member of. 
 
Yours in the Faith, 
 
 
L.P. Brown 
President IASMC “2016” 
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Congratulations to

Howard Helwig
President Elect 1ASMC

FROM

khedive 
motor patrol



THE PHARAOHS WERE CHARTERED IN 1969.  WE RIDE BLACK FLHPI HARLEY DAVIDSON POLICE 

ROAD KINGS.  THE PHARAOHS DRILL TEAM COMPETES AT THE FLORIDA SHRINE CONVENTION 

AND THE IMPERIAL SHRINE.  THE PHARAOHS EAGERLY LOOK FORWARD TO THESE TRIPS WITH 

OUR EXTENDED SHRINE FAMILY!  WE BELIEVE IN GOOD HOSPITALITY FOR MEMBERS AND 

GUESTS, AND ARE DEDICATED TO ACHIEVING THE HIGHEST HONORS ON THE COMPETITION FIELD.    



Egypt Shrine
Wheels ASSOCIATION

We Welcome All competitors to Tampa
for the 2016 ISMC Competition



Egypt Shrine Midget motors

Congratulations to
L.P. BROWN

&
BEST WISHES

FOR A FUN & SUCCESSFUL
2016 COMPETITION



MEDINAH SHRINERS 2016 DIVAN 

Good luck to all of the 
IASMC competing teams. 

See You There. 

Drive and Ride Safely. 

Lance M. Evans 
Chief Rabban 

 

LeRoy C. Baumann 
High Priest & Prophet 

James B. Stoner 
Treasurer 

William M. Kissane 
Asst. Rabban 

Mark A. Ertler 
Oriental Guide 

Scott W. Sonnenberg 
Recorder 

Craig C. Stimpert 

Potentate 

CHECKLIST
FOR COMPETITION

❏ Pay your Dues

❏ Register your Team

❏ Make your Banquet Reservations
All Forms and Information 
available for download at:

www.iasmc.net



 

BEST WISHES TO 
PRESIDENT L.P. BROWN, 
AND THE IASMC OFFICERS. 

 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO HAVING SOME 

FUN IN THE SUN DURING THE 
2016 COMPETITION. 

MEDINAH MOTOR CORPS 
“We Ride, So Children Can Walk” 

 

DON SHAFFER
Commander

Medinah Motor Corps

550 Shriners Drive
Addison, IL 60101

mmccommander@gmail.com
cell: (224) 628-2623

DON SHAFFER
Commander

Medinah Motor Corps

550 Shriners Drive
Addison, IL 60101

mmccommander@gmail.com
cell: (224) 628-2623

www.MedinahMotorCorps.org



 

GOOD LUCK TO ALL OF THE RIDERS! 

HAVE A GREAT COMPETITION 

DAVID K. WRIGHT 

MERCER COUNTY WHEEL PATROL  

ZEM ZEM SHRINE, ERIE, PA 

 
Past President David Vaughn 

 
And Lady Terry 

  
Wish all teams a safe and fun filled competition 

 
and the officers a successful year! 



AL MENAH IASMC PAST OFFICERS 
                 
Noble                                                IASMC  Office             Al Menah Office          Deceased 
Wm. B. “Doc Jones” Jones   Pres. 76-77         Past Potentate 1986     
               MC Captain 1967         6-23-2002 
 
Clayton V. Cramb   Pres. 83-84         Past Potentate 1974 
                 MC Captain 1977        1-24-2002 
  
Joe H. Crowder    Pres. 99-00         MC Captain 1980        12-7-2008 

Melvin Meadows   Pres. 05-06         Past Potentate 2011 
                  MC Captain 1987 
 
David W. Vaughn   Pres. 11-12             Past Potentate 2013 
                 MC Captain 2002 
 
John E. Anderson   Sec./Treas.         MC Lt. 2005, 13 & 14 
      07 thru 11 

 
Past President David Vaughn 

 
And Lady Terry 

  
Wish all teams a safe and fun filled competition 

 
and the officers a successful year!  

 

AL MENAH IASMC PAST OFFICERS 
                 
Noble                                                IASMC  Office             Al Menah Office          Deceased 
Wm. B. “Doc Jones” Jones   Pres. 76-77         Past Potentate 1986     
               MC Captain 1967         6-23-2002 
 
Clayton V. Cramb   Pres. 83-84         Past Potentate 1974 
                 MC Captain 1977        1-24-2002 
  
Joe H. Crowder    Pres. 99-00         MC Captain 1980        12-7-2008 

Melvin Meadows   Pres. 05-06         Past Potentate 2011 
                  MC Captain 1987 
 
David W. Vaughn   Pres. 11-12             Past Potentate 2013 
                 MC Captain 2002 
 
John E. Anderson   Sec./Treas.         MC Lt. 2005, 13 & 14 
      07 thru 11 







Congratulations to one of our own

L.P. Brown
2015-2016 IASMC President

FROM THE BAHIA SHRINE MOTORCYCLE UNIT
John Hambrick—President
L.P. Brown—Vice President

James Strawser—Road Captain
Woody Woodside—Lieutenant

Dave Taylor—Treasurer
Joe Rudd—Secretary



Congratulations to

Dennis H. Green
2nd V.P.

In Search of More Iron

morocco motorcycle
escort drill team

Jacksonville, FL



Wishing everyone a grand time and 

a safe competition In Tampa  

iasmc past presidents 

Jerry W Tibbs  Antioch 79-80 
Roy H. Wilson   Zomora 80-81 
Thomas N. Sims  Wahabi 81-82 
Ardys D. Bennett   Moslem 84-85 
Wayne F. Bray   El Mina 86-87 
J.P. “Jim” Smith   Sharon 92-93 
Gary G. Miller  Al Sihah 93-94 
Dale Malia  Ararat 94-95 
Sam Noel   Lu Lu 95-96 
Donald A. Shaffer   Medinah 97-98 
Lindsay Ocker 
Fred Christy  Sharon 01-02 

  India 00-01 

Bill Smith   Ararat 02-04 
Virgil D. Powell   Kena 04-05 
Melvin Meadows  Al Menah 05-06 
Clarence H. “Curly” Byler Khedive 06-07 
Bruce “BJ” James   Medinah 07-08 
R. Medd Box   Omar 08-09 
Henry “Woody” Woodward   Ararat 09-10 
James Mitch
David Vaughn
Rick Landers
Jack Knight

Syria 10-11
Al Menah 11-12 
Moslah 12-13 
Sharon 13-14 

Danny Garcia Alzafar 14-15 



Again the Bahia Shrine Sam Swope Memorial ride on March 6, 2016 
yielded $290,000 for the Shriners Hospital for Children--Tampa

L.P. & Susan extend Best Wishes to each competing I.A.S.M.C.unit

“See you all in Tampa”

OUR MOTTO: 

“WE RIDE FOR THE BENEFIT OF CHILDREN”

L.P. Brown
President



Howard A. Helwig Jr. 
“Howie” 

2nd Vice President 
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Welcome to Tampa
Bring out your Show Cars, Bikes, 

Tractors & Novelty Vehicles 
for our new Show Class Competition.

Visit www.iasmc.net for Entry Form

President Elect



Welcome to Tampa and Good Luck
to all competing units and members!

Mike McLaughlin
1st Vice President – IASMC

Captain – Zuhrah Cycle Corps
Member – Medinah Motor Corps 



Dennis H. Green
& Lady June
2nd Vice President

Best Wishes to each competing 
I.A.S.M.C. Unit 

and to 
President L.P. Brown and Officers



“MISTER ED” RAPER
3RD VICE PRESIDENT

See y’all in Sunny Florida



WELCOME TO TAMPA

Good Luck to all riders.
Best Wishes to L.P. Brown & Lady Susan

Rand Seppelin
Sergeant-at-arms



Jay Alfirevic
Secretary / Treasurer

W
E
L
C
O
M
E

T
O

T
A
M
P
A

Have Fun 
& 

Keep The Rubber Side Down!
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To all the Members and Officers of the IASMC 
Have fun and enjoy Tampa 2016 

From the Members and Officers of the CSASMC 

Central States Association  
of Shrine Motor Corps 2016

 Little Rock, Arkansas
ALL Associations are invited and encouraged to come out and PARTICIPATE with 

The Central States Association of Shrine Motor Corps being held August 24-27, 2016.

in

THE CITY OF LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS

Great fun, great fellowship, fantastic competition and the opportunity to learn how other 
Associations participate and grow their memberships. We are looking for help and 

new ideas that we may apply to our future Competitions...

COMPETITION FRIDAY, AUGUST 26, 0700 hours – 1400 hours

Make sure you visit the CSSA 2016 website, GET REGISTERED and then 
VISIT the CSASMC website to let us know 

if you are coming to VISIT, or HELP us, or COMPETE with us at CSSA 2016. 
Trophies presented at Banquet.

ALL ASSOCIATIONS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND OUR BANQUET

We typically have 700+ at our AWARDS Banquet FRIDAY Evening

MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS TODAY...DON’T DELAY

http://cssa2016.com & http://csasmc.org

President Don Terell at 405-204-7786 or Secretary Gary Shepard at 402-871-6991







































































Texas Shrine Association 
All State Competition 

June 9-11, 2016 
Pasadena, Texas 

 

TSMPA 
Obstacle Course Competition 

August 5-6, 2016 
Beaumont, Texas 

 

 

 
Luther Harvey  Alzafar 1956-57 Ken Dolgner  Arabia 1986-87 
*R.E. Cashion  Karem 1957-58 *George Labinski  Alzafar 1987-88 
George A. Kennedy  Ben Hur 1958-59 Bob Muzzy  El Maida 1988-89 
*Frank R. Steele  El Maida 1959-60 James Ritter  Sharon 1989-90 
W. E. (Bill) Flint  Alzafar 1960-61 *David D. Burton  Moslah 1990-91 
*Fred Marks  Maskat 1961-62 Everett C. Warner  Hella 1991-92 
*Beauford Elston  Moslah 1962-63 *Stan Horn  Arabia 1992-93 
Haskel Beaver, Jr.  Khiva 1963-64 Don Wright  Maskat 1993-94 
Albert Smith  Suez 1964-65 *Bill Reese  Khiva 1994-95 
*Connie Jones, Jr.  Karem 1965-66 Fred Christy  Sharon 1995-96 
*Dan Downs  Moslah 1966-67 *Jack White  Ben Hur 1996-97 
Tommy Atkins  Arabia 1967-68 Sam Keith, III  Moslah 1997-98 
*Rob Kimberley  Sharon 1968-69 Steve Phelps, PP  Sharon 1998-99 
Tim Eyssen  Maskat 1969-70 Gerry D. LaFoe  El Maida 99-2000 
C. F. (Chuck) Mosley  El Mina 1970-71 Bill McInnis  Hella 2000-01 
*J.B. Reese  Karem 1971-72 *Harold Hawkins  Maskat 2001-02 
Wayne Richardson  Moslah 1972-73 John M. Bryant, PP  Karem 2002-03 
R. C. (Bob) Smith  El Maida 1973-74 *Bob Holt  Alzafar 2003-04 
Donald Hanks  Arabia 1974-75 Kenneth Pierce, PP  Sharon 2004-05 
*R. L. (Bob) Watson  Hella 1975-76 Jimmy Helterbrand  Hella 2005-06 
Max Steger  Khiva 1976-77 Gene Sanders, PP  Ben Hur 2006-07 
Wayne Bray  El Mina 1977-78 Rick Landers  Moslah 2007-08 
Bernard Levy  Sharon 1978-79 Brad Alford  Arabia 2008-09 
James Campbell  Suez 1979-80 Jeff Forrester  Hella 2009-10 
O. Tripp Garza  Ben Hur 1980-81 Marvin Woods, Jr.  Moslah 2010-11 
Brad Roberts  El Maida 1981-82 DeWayne “Tooter” McDonald  Sharon 2011-12 
Harold Stuart  Khiva 1982-83 Chris Celis  Alzafar 2012-13 
Jim Smith  Sharon 1983-84 Bob White, PP  Karem 2013-14 
*C. M. (Dub) Garner  Karem 1984-85 Carl Auvil, PP  Sharon 2014-15 
Gene Church  Moslah 1985-86 Larry Ramsey  Moslah 2015-16 

 



 



President John Hubbard - Sahib
1st VP Ed Lawler - Araba
2nd VP Art Horton - Bahia

3rd VP Rand Seppelin - Egypt
4th VP Dennis Green - Morocco

5th VP E.B. Carr - Amara
Secretary Hampton Crimi - Sahib

Exec Sec/Treas  Ed Jordan - Sahib

 Upcoming Events
2016 Mid Summer  Cocoa FL   Aug 19-20

2017 Mid Winter  Coca FL   Feb 2-4

The 
Officers & 

Members of 
FASMC 

welcome 
you to the 
Sunshine 

State!


